
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   

 

Chair of the Practitioner Advisory Group (PAG) 
 

Purpose of the Role 

The Chair of the Practitioner Advisory Group (PAG) provides non-executive leadership to 

ensure the group effectively fulfils its role in advising, informing, and supporting the ETF. The 

Chair ensures the group operates with integrity, inclusivity, and impact, and acts as a key 

conduit between the practitioner community and the ETF. 

 

Key Responsibilities 

• Provide clear leadership to the PAG, ensuring it operates effectively and in line with its 

terms of reference. 

• Chair meetings of the PAG, ensuring agendas are relevant, discussions are inclusive 

and focused, and actions are followed up. 

• Foster a collaborative and open culture that encourages diverse practitioner voices and 

constructive challenge. 

• Ensure the PAG provides high-quality, practitioner-informed advice to the ETF’s Board 

and Executive Team 

• Work with the organisation to ensure the PAG’s input is aligned with strategic priorities 

and adds value to decision-making. 

• Support the induction and development of PAG members. 

• Ensure effective communication and feedback loops between the PAG and the wider 

practitioner community. 

• Support succession planning and the recruitment of new PAG members. 

• Embodies the ETF values 

 

Our offer to you includes: 

• The opportunity to lead the Practitioner Advisory Group, advising on and supporting ETF 

activities  

• Leading the PAG at a time of great opportunity and transformational change. 

• We may also call upon you to share the ‘voice of the sector’ with the media, if required.  

 

 

 

 

Application process 

To apply, members should make an expression of interest outlining their relevant experience 

and a paragraph on why they would like to take on the role of Chair. 

 

We welcome applications from current members. If you are not already a member of PAG, you 

will also need to complete a PAG application to be able to be considered for the Chair.  

 

Anyone who applies to be the Chair of PAG must have previous experience in a Chair role 



  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   

 

 

Applications will be reviewed by ETF and their decision is final.  

ETF reserve the right to take a decision based on any of the following: 

- The individual’s application,  

- An informal discussion held with the applicant, 

- Input from current PAG members, if required. 

 

 

Following a short onboarding process, the PAG Chair will assume the role for the next PAG 

meeting which will take place on 14 November 2025. The typical term for the Chair is two years. 

This term will be reviewed in line with the holders PAG term. 


